
 KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP SPECIAL MEETING  
November 28, 2018 

 
Wednesday, November 28, 2018 at 6:00pm at the Fire Hall. 
The meeting was called to order by Jim Branch, Chairman, at 6:00pm to discuss 
existing agreements concerning the joint maintenance of Hadlock Rd.   
 
All Trustees were present and joined by the Plymouth Township Trustees, David 
Waldron, Jody Bancroft, and Debbie Friedstrom, and the Plymouth Township 
road superintendent, Mike Wayman. Kingsville Township road superintendent, 
Neal Stewart, joined the meeting later. 
 
Two existing agreements were discussed. The first agreement dealt with the 
“terms and conditions of the exchange of labor and equipment between the 
townships and to a method of accounting of such exchanges.” This agreement 
was last agreed to in 2012. All trustees agreed to re-approve this agreement 
without modification. 
 
The second agreement dealt with the maintenance of the section of Hadlock 
Road under the joint authority of Plymouth and Kingsville Townships. It was 
agreed to modify the existing 2002 agreement with the following conditions: 

- Plymouth Township would take full responsibility for winter plowing. 
- Kingsville Township would take full responsibility for roadside mowing and 

provide 22 tons of road grit for winter plowing to Plymouth Township. 
- Yard pipe installation, ditch cleaning, berm maintenance, signage, and 

tree & brush removal will be done by each respective township for their 
side of the road. 

- Plymouth and Kingsville Township will coordinate, as necessary, with 
each other to maintain the road surface and cross-over pipes. 

 
The agreements will be rewritten, reviewed, and considered at subsequent 
township meetings. 
 
Mike Cliff made a motion to adjourn the November 28, 2018 special meeting. 
Karl Brunell seconded; all yes. 
 
 
_______________________                            __________________________ 
Jim Branch, Chairman     Jim Branch, Recorder 


